Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 24th July 2017 at Nairn CCC Pavilion
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Blake, L Hayward, N Cameron, E Smith, G Chappell, M Ross, A Duncan, C Farr (minutes).
	Item
	
	Action

	1.0
	Apologies
	

	
	a) Received from K Neill, M Fox, H Macquarrie, J Lean, A Ballantyne

	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting, 19th June 2017
	

	
	These were accepted by the meeting as accurate.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous minutes
	

	
	No matters were raised
	

	
	
	

	4.
	NoSCA Fixtures 
	

	
	a) The Senior T20 finals will be held at Nairn on 30th July. 10.30 start, Forres v Highland, Ross County will play losers and then winners of that fixture.  Nairn have the pink match balls which are from a new supplier after comments on the previous ball and recommendation from N Nicol.  2 Umpires will be available.  Forres reminded to bring trophy on the day.
b) Reserve T20 finals will be played at Highland.  Highland v Northern Counties first match, Elgin will play the loser and then winner of that fixture.  E Smith was given the match balls, same as Senior T20. Highland have trophy from 2016, asked to ensure it is available for the day.

c) Senior Cup final will be held at Nairn CCC. Northern Counties v Forres.  Highland have 2 trophies from 2016, asked to ensure they are returned before the event, 27th August. 

d) Reserve Cup Final, venue t.b.a. 

e) NoSCA XI v Aberdeenshire Grades will be played on 13th August as a NoSCA home fixture. Venue agreed as Buckie CC. G Chappell asked for any specific dietary requirements to be notified in advance.

f) N Cameron suggested that junior fixtures could be played before some of these fixtures, including All Stars before the Senior Cup final.


	

	
	
	

	5.
	T20 Playing Conditions Review
	

	
	a) J Bishop thanked all of those who took part and arranged venues for the Senior T20 qualifying rounds.  Weather had played a part and made things difficult but felt that some last minute changes to Playing Conditions had made it easier to get some play.
b) It was noted that some changes to Playing Conditions were still needed for the Finals day if rain were to be a factor.  Recommended changes had been distributed before the meeting and after discussion a consensus was reached.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Annual Dinner 2017
	

	
	a) Jeremy Coney is available for 21st and 28th October 2017.  It was agreed that 28th was not suitable due to Hallowe’en celebrations which involved families so 21st October was agreed upon.  J Bishop will follow up on arrangements for the speaker.
b) Nairn Dunbar Golf Club was able to host on 21st October but their 3 course menu is priced at £25. A 2 course menu would be £20. J Bishop had financial figures to illustrate how the costs would effected by the meal price. The meeting felt that the cost of the meal should be kept to £20 otherwise ticket prices would either need to be raised considerably or NoSCA would have to stand a large loss on the event.  C Farr agreed to contact other venues in Nairn.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	NoSCA Social Media
	

	
	a) Consideration was given to changing the NoSCA facebook page from members only posting to completely open posting. However it was decided that the current practice would be maintained for the time being.
b) J Bishop asked if NoSCA had a legal responsibility for posts on facebook.  The advice was that the responsibility rests with individual posters and that this is explained in the Social Media Guidelines which attention is clearly drawn to on the page.


	

	
	
	

	8.
	ACO
	

	
	a) J Bishop explained that the Association of Cricket Officials is not constitutionally linked to NoSCA, it has no elected body, has no Constitution and is not accountable to anyone.  He propose that over the winter work should be done to change the situation. He is particularly concerned as NoSCA holds money from Cricket Scotland (CS) to distribute on behalf of the ACO.
b) G Chappell said that most clubs have provided feedback on Umpires, although 2 had provided none and one club had provided 2 reports for the same game with different ratings. J Bishop asked for clubs to use the feedback system and to provide constructive feedback.  He said that improvements had already been seen.

c) M Ross said that NoSCA needs to work with ESCOA more and that there was nothing stopping umpires coming from other areas to officiate games.

d) To date £353.40 has been claimed in mileage payments.


	Action Point – how best to formalise the relationship between NoSCA & ACO (for next meeting).


	
	
	

	9.
	125th Anniversary Celebrations
	

	
	a) Slow progress so far. Representative Games are pencilled in for 3 or 4 Sundays.
b) C Blake suggested a Victorian Day where evisitors and players dresses accordingly.

c) C Farr asked that NoSCA ensures there are not empty weekends where there is no cricket whilst promotional matches are played.

d) C Farr said that there had been a 7’s tournament for the Centenary which had been sponsored by the Bank of Scotland and was popular for a change of format.
	

	
	
	

	10.
	NoSCA Indoor and Midweek League
	

	
	a) N Cameron proposed starting a winter indoor league and summer midweek cricket throughout NoSCA. Elgin already has a midweek league whilst Inverness has but it is struggling for existence. It was felt that NoSCA should not provide additional competition to these midweek leagues.
b) There was more interest in the winter indoor leagues although it was recognised that cost was a big factor as hall hire is very expensive. N Cameron thought that Gordonstoun may be available on a Sunday. Some clubs expressed interest and asked N Cameron to look at costs, timings and viability for February/March time events.
	

	
	
	

	11.
	Junior Liaison
	

	
	a) Elgin U16’s have played Huntly and Arbroath and are about to play a home fixture in their mini league.
b) N Cameron advised that a Cricket Ambassadors scheme is being trialled in Moray through Active Schools with the aim of helping with Primary coaching. Volunteers will work towards a National Volunteering Award. E Smith wondered how Highland could become involved in this but N Cameron explained it was till a Moray project but with sufficient interest it could be looked at for the HCDG.
	

	
	
	

	12.
	Cricket Scotland Update
	

	
	a) J Bishop had raised the issue of Child Protection at a recent meeting, feeling that more should be done to ensure that young and vulnerable groups are protected at club level and that clubs are doing all they can to implement Child Protection and the PVG scheme. He felt that NoSCA was doing well in this regard but that no one could afford to be complacent.
b) A Caledonian Cricket Committee will be formed to oversee a pathway for all age group cricket.

c) J Bishop has accepted an invitation to attend a Scotland v MCC fixture at Lords on 15th August.  He will meet his own travel costs.


	

	
	
	

	13.0
	AOCB
	

	
	a) C Farr advised that to date there had been 58 new players registered in NoSCA during 2017.

b) No further information from Cricket Scotland on their Membership System.

c) A Duncan noted that Player Registration does not show how many people leave clubs.  J Bishop said he checked every season to see how many active players there had been compared to previous years and felt it usually compared well.

d) E Smith said he would be interested to hear how other clubs operated organisationally. J Bishop said there had been a suggestion last year for a workshop on this but wondered if people would meet and discuss.

e) G Chappell distributed cheques for event catering.

f) C Farr said Forres CC had refurbished their toilet and shower facilities and were in the process of getting the decorating work done.
	

	
	
	

	14.0
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	21st August at Nairn CCC
	


